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22 November2002

Ms CherylScarlett
Inquiry Secretary
StandingCommitteeon EmploymentandWorkplaceRelations
Houseof Representatives
ParliamentHouse
CanberraACT 2600

DearMs Scarlett

Inquiry into Aspectsof Workers’ Compensation

Furtherto thewritten submissiondatedAugust2002the CPSUprovidestheattacheddocumentsfor

considerationof the Committee.

The first two documentsarerelevantto thesection5.2of the CPSUsubmission.Thedocumentsare
evidenceof thebenefitsresultingfrom union involvementunderthe OccupationalHealth andSafety
Act (CommonwealthEmployment)Act 1992. The first documentis an occupationalhealthandsafety
agreementbetweenthe CPSUandtheAustralianTax Office which establishesaninclusive
frameworksprovidingbenefitsfor all staff. Theseconddocument,preparedby theAustralianTax
Office aspart of anominationfor an occupationalhealthandsafetyaward,is evidencethatthe current
systemis sufficiently well regardedby ATO managementthat theywhich to havethesystem
recognisedthoughan awardsystem.

The third documenthighlightsasupplementaryissueto the CPSUsubmissionwhich relatesto the
obligationsthat the Commonwealthhasan employerundertheSafety,Rehabilitationand
CompensationAct 1988(SRCAct). The documentis evidencethatthe Commonwealthhasfailed, in
a numberof cases,to regularlyreportwageincreasesfor someof their incapacitatedemployees.The
impactof this failure on workers’ compensationpremiumsis difficult to determine,as is the motives
behindsucha failure. It is clear,however,that theformeremployeesaffectedareconsiderably
distressedanddisadvantagedby suchfailures. While it hearteningthatComcareactsquickly to make
the requiredadjustmentsit is imperativethat the situationbe rectifiedquickly.

We will behappyto answeranyquestionson thesedocumentswhenwe appearbeforetheCommittee
on Tuesday26 November2002.

Yourssincerely

MargaretGillespie
AssistantNational Secretary
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